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The Malden Public Library, a corporation with partial city support, needs 

more endowment funds to continue its many services.  Its present funds 

provided the fine paintings, popular lecture courses and most of the 

books, as well as the land, the buildings and its additions.   

 

Contributions to the Malden Public Library are gifts to a charitable 

organization within meaning of the Internal Revenue Code. 

 

 

FORM OF GENERAL BEQUEST BY WILL 

 

 

I give and bequeath to the Malden Public Library the  

Sum of -------------------------------------------- Dollars 

 

 

Consult your attorney as to the form of gifts for memorials or other 

special purposes. 
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MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

 

ORGANIZATION 

Trustees of the Malden Public Library, 2015 

 

Dr. John Tramondozzi, President     1980    February, 2018 

Joseph F. Lawless, Vice President   1997   February, 2016 

Frank M. Molis, Treasurer 2004  February, 2016 

Dr. George E. Holland  1985  February, 2017 

Jayne E. Brown, Secretary, Auditor 2003  February, 2018 

Anne D’Urso-Rose  2009  February, 2018 

Lisa A. Jacobson   2009  February, 2017 

Gregory Lucey   2014  February, 2017 

Rev. Martha Dominy  2014  February, 2017 

 

Ex-Officiis 

Gary Christenson 

(Mayor of the City) 

John Matheson 

(President of the City Council) 

Honorary Trustees 

Wilfred J. Carr (1970-1985)       

 David Van Allen (1985-2002) 

Rita E. Hashem (1985-2010) 

 
COMMITTEES 

 

Library 

Jayne E. Brown               Dr. George Holland      Joseph F. Lawless   

Anne D’Urso-Rose   Rev. Martha Dominy 

 

Finance 

Frank M. Molis                      Lisa Jacobson   Joseph F. Lawless  

 

Art  

Dr. John E. Tramondozzi        Jayne E. Brown Joseph F. Lawless 

 

Buildings and Grounds 

Dr. George E. Holland     Gregory Lucey  Frank M. Molis 

    Lisa A. Jacobson 

 

Lecture  

Joseph F. Lawless Anne D’Urso-Rose      Rev. Martha Dominy 

   Gregory Lucey 

 

NOTE: The President is ex-officio member on all Committees. 

      *Resigned      %New Trustee 
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REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
This is the 10th Annual Report of this President and the 138th Report of 
the Malden Public Library as mandated by a Special Act of the State 
Legislature. 
 
After the storm damages of last year, this year was relatively quiet. We 
experienced the calm after the storm.  Major projects that had been 
delayed due to the priority of storm repairs were again undertaken: 
updating security systems including a security audit of the art galleries; 
updating lighting in all three art galleries; repairing the garden wall and 
masonry on the Converse Building; inventory of the print collection. 
 
The Library and the Historical Society continued to cooperate on 
collections and exhibits including Uniforms: Dressing the Part. Plans 
were made for future dual exhibits including one on an Asian theme.  
  
The Library continues to expand its world-renowned art collection and 
reputation with gifts and purchases. An impressionistic landscape, 
Country Road, by Malden artist Ernest Ipsen was added to the Library's 
collection of this artist. The Richardson/Davenport four-sided art bench 
was photographed and included in the work Boston Furniture, 1700-
1900; and the Gerome will be going to the Norman Rockwell Museum 
on loan next summer. 
 
Patrons and former patrons have been generous; they have helped 
maintain many of the Library activities and improve the art area by 
donations and bequests. The Adelaide Breed Bayrd Foundation, Preotle 
and Lane; Eastern Bank Charitable Trust, and the McKinley Trust and 
others are to be thanked.   
 
The Director, Administration and Staff continued to do a remarkable job 
coordinating the wide range of Library activities. 
 
The Board of Trustees continues to provide support (mostly unseen, 
behind the scenes) - financial, moral and expertise-wise. I personally 
thank them for their continued support and helpfulness to me in 
carrying out my role on the Board. 
 



 

 
Although the City has been generally supportive of the Library and its 
activities and we want to thank the Mayor, City Council and all others 
who have helped, it has become apparent that a number of concerns 
regarding municipal support have continued if not actually increased.  
 
The Library has been on waivers for nine years for State Aid due to 
insufficient City funds allocated in the budget. If the state denies these 
waivers, the Library would be decertified and its patrons stand to lose 
many benefits especially interlibrary loans from any library. Staffing is 
still 2.5 positions short of what is needed. An incentive for early leaving 
by the City last year hit the Library hard when two full-time staff 
members opted to take this incentive. Level funding year after year is a 
problem when all costs continue to rise. In addition, the administrative 
assistant has been at the same step grade and not upgraded for over 15 
years despite many requests by the director.  
 
Although the Library needs and wants more from the City, we 
understand the City's financial situation. We also hope our needs will be 
recognized and soon be fulfilled.  To paraphrase a defunct TV program 
"Everyone loves the Library"! We all recognize the Library as a treasure 
in Malden. Please show your love for the Library! Help us make the 
Library even better. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
John E. Tramondozzi, President 
Board of Trustees 
 

 
 

  



 

REPORT OF THE LIBRARIAN 
 

This is the Fourth report of the Librarian and the 138th submitted to the 
Board of Trustees.  
 
The theme for 2016 could easily be “Rise to the Challenge.”  Despite 
staffing and budgetary challenges, the library staff rose to the challenge 
and offered a wide range of programs and services to Malden residents.  
Although programs had to be canceled due to staffing, we continued 
our efforts to concentrate of the areas of early literacy and reading 
readiness, job help and technology assistance, arts and STEM education, 
and life-long learning. 
 
Malden residents showed their continued need for the library and 
checked out over 288,000 items.  The library presented 423 special 
programs with an attendance of over 19,000.  In addition, the new 
digital resources and an updated website provided 24/7 access to online 
books, magazines, movies and music. 
 
We continued the ongoing work to preserve and expand access to the 
Converse Memorial Building.   We completed necessary exterior 
masonry work, repaired the slate roof, and installed the restored 
historic gate.  We did not neglect the “new” Park Street addition – now 
over 20-years old.  Work was done on the heating and air conditioning 
system, a new sound system was installed in the meeting room, new 
computers were installed in the children’s and young adult rooms, and 
grants were submitted for a much-needed renovation of the restrooms.   
 
One of the highlights of my year was the work done to preserve 
Malden’s early town records.  The library oversaw the digitization of the 
town records from 1695 to 1812.  Among the documents digitized was 
the original town notes regarding the Malden Instructions of 1776.  In 
this document, the freemen of the Town of Malden wrote to the 
Continental Congress meeting in Philadelphia that it was their “ardent 
wish of our souls that America may become a free and independent 
state” and “if they [the Continental Congress] should declare America to 
be a free and independent republic, your constituents would support and 
defend the measure, to the last drop of their blood, and the last farthing 
of their treasure."  
 



 

 
We continue to provide more access to the Converse Building and art 
collections.  Sadly, due to staffing we had to cut local history hours; 
however numerous tours were given to residents, visiting scholars, and 
students from Malden’s elementary schools and the high school.   We 
continued our very popular Art Adventure Story times led by staff from 
the Museum of Fine Arts Boston, as well as a very creative weekly arts 
and crafts program led by our own children’s room staff. 
 
In April, as part of Malden Reads, l presented the “The Art Surviving 
Hard Times,” a slide lecture on the life and work of WPA artist Yvonne 
Twining Humber.  Her work, Factory Town, hangs in the Ryder Gallery.   
 
Working with the Trustee Art Committee, the Library acquired several 
works of art for the collection including Country Road by Ernest Ipsen 
and Salem Road by Albion Bicknell.  Finally, we completed a long-
needed security audit of the art galleries.  We will be implementing 
many of the audit recommendations next year including the installation 
of a security camera system in the galleries.  Much time was also spent 
with Murray Brothers Construction and Stirling Architects planning a 
major re-lighting project in the galleries, generously funded by the 
Adelaide Breed Bayrd Foundation.  That project should be completed 
early next year. 
 
My thanks to the library staff, the Board of Trustees, the Mayor’s Office, 
Friends of the Library and our many community volunteers who work to 
bring you the best public library we can be.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Dora St. Martin  
 

 
 

 
  



 

REPORT OF THE ASSISTANT DIRECTOR  
 

As Assistant Director, FY16 was a busy year. The summer began with 
many rounds of interviews for two paraprofessional positions that 
opened here at the library. We were happy to add to our staff both 
Jennifer Browning and Lily Mysona. When Cathy Bartlett decided to 
take another position with the city, we knew that her shoes would be 
hard to fill. Luckily, Monica Hatzis found her way to us and she has been 
a great addition to the Children’s Room. 
 
Fall brought our annual Book Sale, run by the Friends of the Malden 
Public Library. The Book Sale again went for three days; Sunday 1-4 was 
our “unadvertised $5/bag” sale, and many turned out to fill their paper 
bags with a wide variety of materials, including many children’s books. 
The winter is always a busy time for us, and this year was no exception, 
with Triple Treat Trivia in January and the Malden Reads kick-off 
celebration in February. Both were very well attended. I also started a 
Drop-In Craft night on the 4th Thursday of January through May. The 
concept was for patrons to bring their needlework to the library, stitch 
away, and meet others to talk and learn from each other.  
 
The 14th Annual Wine Tasting was held on Friday, May 6th and was a 
very successful event. 300 tickets were sold and a record amount was 
raised by the Friends for MPL.  
 
With summer weather beginning, our thoughts turned to the annual Ice 
Cream Social to kick off our Summer Reading program. Again this year 
approximately 650 people, children and adults, stopped by on a hot and 
sunny day to get free ice cream and sign up for summer reading. 
 
I look forward to the challenges and successes that FY2017 will bring. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Caron Guigli  
Assistant Director  
 
 

 



 

ANNUAL REPORT OF THE MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRAY 
JULY 1, 2014 – JUNE 30, 2015 

 
STAFF CHANGES  

 
The library had several major staff changes this year.  Long time 
Information Librarian Kenneth Pease retired after 21 years of service.  
Ken’s knowledge of Malden history and the history of the library will be 
a great loss. Susan Judkins chose to take the City’s Early Leave Incentive 
Program and the Library said goodbye to Catherine Bartlett of the 
Children’s Department who took a position in the Permits Office.   
 
As we forged ahead, the Library welcomed new staff members:  Jennifer 
Browning, Lily Mysona, Derek Diggs, and Monica Hatzis.  We also 
welcomed Michael Rennie, as our new custodian.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 

FRIENDS OF THE MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 
 

The Friends of the Malden Public Library is a community organization 
dedicated to assisting the Library in realizing its mission. The Friends 
organize many events to raise funds for the Library. Their two main 
fundraising events are the wildly popular annual Book Sale held in 
October and Wine Tasting held in April. In 2016.   
 
Once again the Friends’ Annual Wine Tasting was a sell out and a great 
success. The event is a staple in Malden’s annual social calendar. Special 
thanks to Therese Perkins and all the Friends for their hard work.   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
TRIPLE THREAT TRIVIA 18! 

 
The Malden Public Library held its 18th Annual Triple Threat Trivia 
fundraiser at Anthony’s Function Hall on January 28. Team Parcellin 
took home the cup this year despite fierce competition.  
 
An amazing amount of thanks goes to all our volunteers, plus our loyal 
business sponsors: Shapiro and Hender, Malden Transportation, the 
Medeiros Family (Dunkin Donuts) the E.E. Burns and Son Funeral 
Homes, Rucci, Bardaro & Falzone, Walker Mechanical Inc., and the 
Malden Advocate for their support; and a special thanks to Committee 
Chair Ellie Cushing and Master of Ceremonies Paul Solano. 

 
YOUNG ADULT SERVICES 

 
This year we installed two new computers in the Young Adult room.  
These machines are powerful enough to edit digital content; including 
videos and music.  While they look like the rest of the library's 
computers, they represent a step forward technologically.  The  library 
also purchased two sets of digital cameras, microphones and 
headphones for producing digital content. Programs like Skype and 
Adobe Elements were purchased for additional content creation and 
communication capabilities.  
 
Young Adult programs included a 
new Lego Club, a Lego Robotics 
Program with the YMCA, teen 
jewelry making, afternoon movies, 
and special programs during 
holidays, school vacation and exam 
weeks. 

 
  



 

CHILDREN’S SERVICES 
 

The children’s summer reading theme for 2016 was “Every Hero 

Has a Story.”   An award-winning storyteller, Diane Edgecomb, 

brought marvelous tales to life in “Superheroes Around the 

World,” funded by the Malden Cultural Council. Other summer 

programs were funded by Preotle, Lane & Associates and included 

Animal Adventures (which brought eight animals including a 

lemur and a Canadian lynx), Wingmasters (featuring five North 

American birds of prey), and The Spoon Man.  

 

In the fall, we continued to offer Preschool Storytime, Song & 

Rhyme Time, Creative Drama, and quarterly Mayor Storytimes, 

along with the new bi-weekly Storytime Fun on Saturdays. As the 

year progressed, the Friends of the Malden Public Library funded 

Sparky’s Puppets, Mad Science of Greater Boston’s Eggbert ‘n’ 

Ice, and Creature Teachers (featuring a kinkajou, among other 

rainforest animals).   Throughout the school year, we offered 

Reading Roots, the kindergarten enrichment series, featuring 

programs with Let’s Gogh Art, musician Steve Blunt, Bug Works, 

Little Scientists’ Crazy Chemistry, Click-a-Bricks, MFA’s Artful 

Adventures, Kids Yoga with Becky Small, and Mad Science of 

Greater Boston’s Dinosaur Fossils. 

 

The Malden Cultural Council funded several programs this year: 

Diane Edgecomb, MFA’s Artful Adventures, and in late June: 

Circus Minimus’ One-Man Circus in-a-Suitcase. 
 

 
  



 

ADULT SERVICES 
 
The residents of Malden continue to actively support their library.  
110 patrons volunteered their time to in order for a record high of 1,977 
hours. The library welcomed and trained 74 new volunteers in FY2016. 
 
Malden residents continue to rely on the Malden Public Library to 
access area museums and cultural institutions at a reduced admission 
cost. 1,228 passes were checked out in FY16, an increase of 4.2% over 
the previous year.  This year, we added passes to the Institute of 
Contemporary Art, the new Edward M. Kennedy Institute, and The John 
F. Kennedy Library & Museum. 
 
Movie Nights at the Library continue to be very popular.  The Library 
showed 11 movies, including: The Second Best Exotic Marigold Hotel, Ex 
Machina, The Conjuring, Jurassic World, How The Grinch Stole 
Christmas, Spotlight, Creed, Brooklyn, and The Finest Hours. 
 
Other program highlights this year were a talk by author Mike Tougias 
on his book (turned Disney movie), The Finest Hours.  Staff provided 
story telling at the Fairy House Festival at Pine Banks and Bubble and 
Books in Miller Park, and promoted library services at the Harvest Moon 
Festival.  Adults enjoyed special programs in origami, knitting, adult 
coloring, adult board game night, and a night of readings by local 
authors.  The Live on the Lawn Summer Concert Series sponsored by 
Eastern Bank brought the music of Ashanti Munir, Four Guys in Tuxes, 
Hungry Town, and an outdoor movie for children.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

MALDEN READS  
 

The 2016 Malden Reads book this year was The Martian by Andy Weir. 
Highlights of the program included “Sunset, Storytelling and Stargazing” 
on Waitt’s Mount, community dinners, a book discussion with the 
Mayor at the Library, and showing of the movie The Martian starring 
Matt Damon at the Jenkins Auditorium.  Movies were also shown at the 
Library including Everest and In The Shadow of the Moon. 
 

 
 

WORLD LANGUAGE COLLECTION & 
ENGLISH AS SECOND LANGUAGE CLASSES  

 
The World Languages collection expanded to include languages such as 
Arabic, French, Spanish, Haitian-Creole, Vietnamese, Hindi, Portuguese, 
and many others.  The Library continues to provide weekly English 
Conversation class to people from about 53 different countries, 
including Haiti, China, India, Poland, Morocco, Belgium, El Salvador, 
Iran, Peru, Congo, Brazil, Syria, Mongolia, Belarus, Thailand, France, 
Mozambique, Ethiopia, Spain, Algeria, Turkey, Mexico, Indonesia, the 
Dominican Republic, Saudi Arabia, Nepal, Vietnam, Senegal, Colombia, 
and many others.  The staff provided tours of the library and collections 
for students from the Immigrant Learning Center and the Malden High 
School ESL classes. 
 

 



 

AUDIO-VISUAL COLLECTION  
 

The Audiovisual collection continues to change as technology improves 
and advances. There was a significant increase in the use of digital 
media. Throughout the year staff taught patrons how to use hoopla, 
OverDrive, Mango Languages, and One-Click digital. The following items 
were added to the Audiovisual collection: 163 music CDs, 107 Blu-Rays, 
110 audiobooks, and 805 DVDs. We also added more lockable DVD 
cases for increased security.  

 
CIRCULATION, TECHNICAL PROCESSING 

& CATALOGING 
 
Making collections easier to find and use is the mission of the Technical 
Services Department.  Several changes were implemented to connect 
people with materials more quickly and to simplify complicated 
circulation rules and procedures. The circulation, technical processing, 
and information staff worked to get materials on the shelf more quickly, 
have more copies on hand to meet demand, and to pull and process 
items with reserves more efficiently.  The Large Print collection was 
moved to the first for easier access for our senior and visually impaired 
readers resulting in a 35% increase in usage of the collection. The 
Cataloging and Technical Services staff cataloged and processed 9,287 
books, 271 CDs, and 1,135 DVDs. 

 

  



 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

HOLDINGS INFORMATION 

AS OF JUNE 30, 2016 

 

Material Type     Adult &     Children’s    Total 

   Young Adult 

 

Books   161,603  34,827  196,430 

 

Print periodicals 

(Newspapers)     9,856  1,216    11,072 

 

Audio  

(compact discs)     1,806    699      2,505 

 

Video  

(VHS/ DVD’s)     4,783  1,527      6,310 

 

E-books      500         500 

 

Downloadable audio   4,825   1,727      6,552 

 (audiobooks, music, etc.) 

 

Downloadable video            24                      80                        104 

 

Materials in  

electronic format             0            0 

(including CD-ROMS) 

 

Materials in Microforms    

(fiche, rolls, etc.)  10,410           10,410 

 

Miscellaneous   

(kits, framed art prints, 

puppets, films, etc.)        35      19          54 

 

      TOTAL   193,342  40,595   233,937 

 

 

  



 

 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

CIRCULATION STATISTICS 

AS OF JUNE 30, 2016 

 

Material Type  Adult & Children’s  Total 

   Young Adult 

 

Books          113,978            161,554            275,532 

 

Print Periodicals 2,613       140    2,753 

  

Audio (CD)  2,406    1,552    3,958 

 

Video             51,126               20,249  71,375 

(VHS/DVDs) 

 

E- books  20,268  0  20,268 

 

Downloads Audio  4,588  0    4,588  

   

Downloadable video      36                                                  36 

  

Materials in  

electronic format  2,989        2,989 

 

Materials in     946       946 

microform 

 

Misc. (e.g. e-books    915       915 

readers, kits, framed 

art, prints, puppets, 

films, etc.) 

 

TOTAL  199,865 183,495        383,360  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

GIFTS 

 

Adelaide Breed Bayrd Foundation  

Art Gallery Lighting               

Courtyard Wall               

John J. Preotle  - Summer Reading     4,500.00 

Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation - Summer Concerts   1,500.00  

James E. Glennon - Annual Campaign        700.00              

Estate of Helen Richards - Lecture Fund                    400.00 

From JustGive by an anonymous donor        190.65 

Frances Lawless          150.00  

E.L. O’Leary           150.00 

Nancy Zewiey - gift of appreciation        115.00       

Mark L. Guenard - Annual Campaign        100.00 

Peter Elliott           100.00 

From Virginia Shea towards microfilm reader printer      100.00 

Nancy Zewiey - gift of appreciation                                115.00 

Frederick & Deborah Cicero               50.00 

In Memory of Dianna DiRienzo from Catherine Sclafani        50.00 

From Network for Good by an anonymous donor                    40.00 

Edward and Barbara Weiner           35.00 

From Chicago Architects for library tour                            35.00 

“Thank You” for library tour from anonymous donor        30.00 

In Memory of Antoinette Cesario from Hope M. Chudy        25.00 

Peter Roszko - gift of appreciation          25.00 

 

In Memory of Mildred Cavalieri from:               90.50 

 

Harriet Bornstein      Karen Silbovitz 

Frank Aronson 

 

In honor of the public service of Christopher Fallon, Esq.    100.00 

  

Charles and Elaine Rittershaus         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

FUNDS 

 

$300.00 was added to the LEO BLACHER FUND by:  

 Mason Jay Blacher  Alan E. Koblin 

$100.00 was added to the EDWARD E. BROWN FUND by: 

 Celia Brown     

$50.00 was added to the NANA AND MANNY GOLDBERG  

 FUND by: 

 Manuel Goldberg 

$1,650.00 was added to the JAMES AND FLORENCE HASHEM  

 FUND by:  

Rita E. Hashem   Paul & Catherine Agius 

James & Leticia Hashem  

$500.00 was added to the DINA D’ALTO MALGERI FUND by: 

 Dina G. Malgeri 

$100.00 was added to the SIMON MALKIN FUND by: 

 Celia Brown  

$50.00 was added to the NATHAN & ELSIE MASS FUND by: 

 Alan Mass   

$75.00 was added to the JOHN & GERTRUDE McCAUL FUND by: 

 Gertrude McCaul Sadeghpour 

$250.00  was added to the MORRIS & LAURA PIZER FUND by: 

 Max L. Pizer 

$150.00  was added to the HARRY & EDYTHE REINHERZ ART 

 AND MUSIC FUND by: 

 Linda Dunn              Jonathan Persky 

$205.00 was added to the MILTON & BERTHA SMITH FUND

 by:  

Robert & Myrna Guterman            Ethel Daub 

 Arlene & Calvin Porter 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

GIFTS AND BEQUESTS 

 

ANONYMOUS DONORS 

$37,991.22 in 1977; income for Robinson Lectures, Music and 

Audio Visual 

CONSTANTINE ARVANITES FUND 

 $750 in 1999; income for purchase of books on art 

PEARL BATES FUND 

 $200 in 1994; income for purchase of books 

ADELAIDE BREED BAYRD FUND 

$5,000 in 2012: income for purchase of books on travel, history 

and biography 

FRANK A. & BLANCHE S. BAYRD FUND 

$5,000 in 2012: income for purchase of books on travel, history 

and biography 

LUCIA ALLEN MILLET BAXTER FUND 

$362 in 1917; income for works of American poets 

MAUDE ELIZABETH HENNEBERRY BERRY FUND 

$10,407.02 in 1985-1986: income for general purposes 

LEO BLACHER MEMORIAL FUND 

 $7,851 in 1982-2016; income for purchase of books 

J. RUSSELL BOWMAN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,810 in 1983-2014; income for purchase of books 

BRENNAN FAMILY FUND 

$30,460 in 1998-2010; income for children’s books 

EDWARD E. BROWN FUND 

$6,974 in 1982-2016; income to be used to beautify the garden 

RICHARD BUCKLEY FUND 

 $1,330 in 2002; income for purchase of books 

EUGENE M. & GEORGINA F. BURNETT FUND 

$1,570 in 1994-2001; income to be used for the purchase of 

books 

JOHN CIAVARRO FUND 

$1,275 in 2012; income to be used for books on Scouting 

ARTHUR D. COREY FUND 

 $15,000 in 1928; income for purchase of books 

DELORAINE P. COREY FUND 

 $15,000 in 1928; income for purchase of books 

MURIEL DINNEEN COSGROVE FUND 

$8,000 in 1979-2012; income for books on Roman, Gaelic or 

American History 

  



 

MARY HAZEL CRYAN FUND 

$745 in 2001-2005; income for purchase of books 

JEAN DICKIE MEMORIAL FUND 

 $10,759 in 2002-2004; income for purchase of books 

JENNIE O. ELLEFSEN FUND 

 $400 in 1974; income to be used for general purposes 

HERBERT W. FISON FUND 

 $1,000 in 1957; income for purchase of books 

ELAINE FOLEY FUND 

 $990 in 1999; income for purchase of large print books 

DONALD AND MAUREEN FORD FAMILY FUND 

 $220 in 2002-2003; income to be used for general purposes 

THE FIRST NATIONAL BANK OF MALDEN 

 $1,250 in 1958; income for the purchase of books 

SYDNEY AND MARY REINHERZ FREEDMAN FUND 

$10,859.81 in 1979-1998; income for purchase of large print 

books  

FREDA GERRISH MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,290 in 1989; income to be used for general purposes 

H. ELLIOT GERRISH FUND 

$2,788 in 1985-1996; income to be used for general purposes 

LENA A.M.H. GESANG FUND 

 $390 in 1962-1994; income for purchase of books 

PERCY GLASER FUND 

 $550 in 2001; income for purchase of books 

NANA AND MANNY GOLDBERG FUND 

 $8,729 in 1998-2016; income for purchase of books 

DOROTHEA GRIFFIN FUND 

 $880 in 1991-1992; income for purchase of books 

WALTON S. HALL FUND 

 $1,500 in 1972; income to be used for general purposes 

JAMES AND FLORENCE HASHEM FUND 

$6,325 in 1987-2016; income to be used for general purposes 

HORRACE HITCHINGS 

$3,000 in 1917; income used for the purchase of Religious books 

JACOB HOLM FUND 

 $5,000 in 1884; income for purchase of books 

GRACE M. HOWES FUND 

 $1,000 in 1969; income for purchase of general books 

ELSIE G. HURLEY FUND 

 $3,385 in 1971; income for purchase of books 

  



 

RICHARD J. HYMAN FUND 

 $5,000 in 2001; income for purchase of books 

CHARLOTTE H. IRWIN FUND 

 $5,025 in 1978-1995; income for the benefit of staff 

ALFRED H. AND JEANNE JONES FUND 

$500 in 1980; income for programs for blind and visual 

handicapped; $500 in 1980; income for purchase of books 

DR. THOMAS KENNEY MEMORIAL FUND 

 $300 in 1980; income for purchase of travel books 

RITA KIERSTEAD FUND 

 $385 in 1980; income for purchase of books 

ABRAHAM KLAIMAN BOOK FUND 

 $953 in 1991-1996; income for purchase of books 

ISABEL H. LANG FUND 

 $3,000 in 1983; income for purchase of books 

SHIRELY D. LAPPIN FUND 

$3,516 in 2002-2015; income for purchase of books on history 

ELMER G. LEWIS FINE ARTS FUND 

$5,000 in 1983; income for purchase of books on Fine Arts and 

paintings 

ELMORE ESTES LOCKE FUND 

$1,000 in 1931; income for purchase of books 

ELIZABETH H. LORD FUND 

 $500 in 1882; income for purchase of books 

EMMA P. LORD 

 $5,000 in 1996; income to be used for general purposes 

MARGARET LOPEZ AND LUCINDA MULLEN FUND 

 $250 in 1965: income for purchase of books 

MALDEN HIGH SCHOOL CLASS OF 1939 

 $500 in 1989; income to be used for Children’s Room 

MALDEN POST #69 AMERICAN LEGION AND AUXILLARY 

 $205 in 1999: income for purchase of books 

DINA D’ALTO MALGERI FUND 

 $16,185 in 1990-2016; income for purchase of books 

SIMON MALKIN FUND 

 $3,834 in 1985-2016; income for purchase of books 

ELSIE AND NATHAN MASS MEMORIAL FUND 

 $8,117 in 1985-2016; income for purchase of books 

JOHN F. AND GERTRUDE V. McCAUL FUND 

 $1,990 in 1979-2016; income for purchase of books 

DOROTHY M. McFARLAND 

 $525 in 1995-2003; income to be used for general purposes 



 

McKINLEY FAMILY FUND 

 $33,350 in 1989-1995; income for purchase of books 

AMELIA MICLETTE MEMORIAL FUND 

 $856 in 1983; income for purchase of books 

ANDREW NILSSON FUND 

 $8,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

JOSEPH NILSSON FUND 

 $10,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

REGINA NILSSON FUND 

 $8,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

DANIEL AND JAMES O’BRIEN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $2,275 in 1993-2008; income for purchase of books 

MARGARET K. PARK FUND 

 $2,000 in 1993-1953; income for purchase of books 

MARY A. PERKINS FUND 

 $49,062 in 1989; income to be used for general purposes 

MARIE PERRY FUND 

 $2,000 in 1974; income for general purposes 

 $2,000 in 1974; income for lectures 

MORRIS AND LAURA PIZER MEMORIAL FUND 

 $21,539 in 1969-2016; income for purchase of books 

SYDNEY PRICE FUND 

 $400 in 1979-1984; income for purchase of books 

HARRY AND EDYTHE REINHERZ MUSIC AND ART FUND 

 $32,542 in 1985-2016; income for purchase of art and music 

MARY RICCARDI FUND 

 $745 in 2005; income for purchase of books 

NANCY ROHWEDDER FUND 

 $1,285 in 2012; income for purchase of books 

RUTH ROSS MEMORIAL FUND 

 $3,000 in 2003; income for Reference Department 

 $2,000 in 2003; income for Children’s Department 

GEORGE D. ROSSYN FUND 

 $3,110 in 1976-2005; income for purchase of books 

JOSEPH AND FAY B. RUSSO ART FUND 

 $26,325 in 1988; income to be used for art 

GODFREY RYDER FUND 

$8,207 in 1939-1940; income for purchase of books 

LILLIAN SANDLER FUND 

 $1,985 in 2000-2002; income for purchase of books 

FREIDA KLAIMAN SCHWARTZ FUND 

 $1,100 in 1996-1998; income for purchase of books 



 

LOUIS SHAMES MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,541 in 1983-2001; income for purchase of books 

FRANCIS AUGUSTUS SHOVE FUND 

 $1,000 in 1935; income for purchase of books 

MILTON AND BERTHA SMITH MEMORIAL FUND 

 $4,758 in 1987-2016; income for purchase of books 

MARY E. WEBSTER SMITH FUND 

 $1,000 in 1910; income for purchase of books 

SANDRA LEE SMYLY FUND 

 $10,000 in 1985; income for purchase of books 

SYFFERMAN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $8,000 in 1903; income for purchase of books 

JEROME AND MAZIE THOMPSON FUND 

 $1,400 in 1987-2012; income for purchase of books 

JOHN AND GRACE TODISCO FUND 

 $3,991 in 2001-2015; income for purchase of books 

EDNA E. TURKINGTON FUND 

$26,7790in 1989-1992; income for purchase of books 

FRANK P. WAKEFIELD FUND 

 $1,008 in 1954; income for purchase of scientific books 

JACOB WERLIN FUND 

 $2,500 in 2004; income for purchase of books 

EDNA MAY WHITTEMORE FUND 

 $1,000 in 1971; income for purchase of books 

PARKER WILLIAMS FUND 

 $2,500 in 2000; income to be used for general purposes 

VIRGINIA WILSON FUND 

 $325 in 1998; income for purchase of books 

ANNA YAGHJIAN FUND 

 $203,963 in 2007; income to be used for Kindergarteners 

 

 

 

  



 

Fund Balances as of June 30, 2016 

 

Name                 Principal      Purpose    Income    

Board Restricted Trust  $ 1,333,894.72 General  

Harry P. Ballard  $        1,000.00 General 

Elisha & Mary Converse $    250,000.00 General   $8,696.17 

M. Ida Converse  $      10,000.00 General 

Isabelle H. Corey  $      99,511.26 General 

James F. Eaton   $        5,000.00 General 

Jennie O. Ellefsen  $           400.00 General 

Donald & Maureen Ford $           220.00 General 

Freda Gerrish   $        1,290.00 General 

H. Elliot Gerrish  $        2,788.00 General 

Walton Hall   $        1,500.00 General 

James & Florence Hashem $        6,325.00 General 

Grace Howe   $        1,000.00 General         34.78 

Morris Kahn   $        2,000.00 General 

Emma P. Lord   $        5,000.00 General         17.39  

Dorothy M. McFarland  $           525.00 General 

Mary A. Perkins  $      49,061.66 General 

Marie Perry   $        2,000.00 General 

Parker Williams   $        2,500.00 General 

Board Restricted Fund  $    323,956.04 Art 

Elisha & Mary Converse $      50,000.00 Art     1,739.23       

Mary D. Converse  $      15,000.00 Art               521.77 

Joseph & Fay Russo  $      26,325.00 Art               915.71 

Anonymous   $      37,991.00 Lecture     1,321.51 

Ena Metcalf   $      30,000.00 Lecture     1,043.54 

Marie A. Perry   $        2,000.00 Lecture          69.57 

Roswell R. Robinson  $      13,600.00 Lecture        473.07 

Maude E. Henneberry 

Berry    $      10,407.02 Special        419.60 

Edward E. Brown  $        6,974.00 Special        224.34 

Charlotte Irwin   $        5,025.00 Special        174.79 

Malden High School 

Class of 1939   $           500.00 Special          17.39 

Harry & Edythe Reinherz  

Music and Art Fund  $      32,542.00 Special     1,066.18 

Anna Yaghjian Fund  $    203,963.49 Special     3,816.85  

 

 

 



 

Malden Post #69 American 

Legion & Auxiliary  $           205.00 Books             7.13 

The First National Bank  $        1,250.00 Books           43.48 

Constantine Arvanites  $           750.00 Books              6.96 

Pearl Bates   $           200.00 Books             8.45 

Adelaide Breed Bayrd   $        5,000.00 Books           86.02 

Frank A. & Blanche S. 

Bayrd    $        5,000.00 Books           86.02 

Lucia A. M. Baxter  $           362.00 Books           12.59 

Leo Blacher   $        7,851.00 Books         226.14 

J. Russell Bowman  $        1,810.00 Books           59.48 

Brennan Family   $      30,460.00 Books         988.23 

Richard Buckley  $        1,330.00 Books           46.26 

Eugene M. & Georgina  

F. Burnett   $        1,570.00 Books           54.61 

John Ciavarro   $        1,275.00 Books           26.96 

Arthur D. Corey  $      15,000.00 Books         521.77 

Deloraine P. Corey  $      15,000.00 Books         521.77 

Muriel D. Cosgrove  $        8,000.00 Books         250.45 

Hazel Cryan   $           745.00 Books           25.91 

Jean Dickie Fund  $      10,759.00 Books         374.25  

Herbert W. Fison  $        1,000.00 Books           34.78 

 Elaine Foley   $           990.00 Books           34.44 

Sydney & Mary Freedman $      10,859.81 Books         377.75 

Lena A. M. Gesang  $           390.00 Books           13.57 

Percy Glaser   $ 550.00 Books           27.83 

Nana & Manny Goldberg $        8,729.00 Books         300.16 

Dorothea Griffin  $           800.00 Books           33.79 

Horace Hitchings  $        3,000.00 Books         104.35 

Jacob Holm   S        5,000.00 Books         173.92 

Elsie G. Hurley   $        3,385.00 Books         117.75 

Richard Hyman   $        5,080.00 Books         176.71 

Alfred & Jeanne Jones  $        1,000.00 Books           34.78 

Thomas Kenney  $ 300.00 Books           10.44 

Rita Kierstead   $           385.00 Books           13.39 

Abraham Klaiman  $           953.46 Books           33.17  

Isabel H. Lang   $        3,000.00 Books         104.35 

Shirley D. Lappin  $        3,516.00 Books           73.05 

Elmer G. Lewis   $        5,000.00 Books         173.92 

Elmore E. Locke  $        1,000.00 Books           34.78 

M. Lopez & L. Mullen  $           250.00 Books           10.56 

Elizabeth Lord   $           500.00 Books           17.39 



 

Dina D’Alto Malgeri  $      16,185.00 Books         369.07 

Simon Malkin   $        3,834.00 Books         115.10 

Elsie & Nathan Mass  $        8,117.00 Books         210.27  

John & Gertrude McCaul $        1,990.00 Books           64.87  

McKinley Family Trust  $      33,350.00 Books      1,160.07 

Amelia Miclette   $           856.00 Books           29.78 

Andrew Nilsson   $        8,000.00 Books         278.28 

Joseph Nilsson   $      10,000.00 Books         347.85 

 Regina Nilsson   $        8,000.00 Books         278.28 

Daniel & James O’Brien $        2,275.00 Books           79.14 

Margaret Park   $        2,000.00 Books           69.57 

Morris & Laura Pizer  $      21,539.00 Books         519.65  

Sidney M. Price   $  400.00  Books            13.91 

Mary Riccardi   $            745.00 Books 

Nancy Rohwedder  $         1,285.00 Books           27.31 

Ruth Ross   $         5,000.00 Books         173.92 

George Rossyn   $         3,109.75 Books         108.17 

Godfrey Ryder   $         8,207.00 Books         285.48 

Lillian Sandler   $         1,985.00 Books           69.05 

Freida Klaiman Schwartz $         1,100.00 Books           38.26 

Louis Shames   $         1,541.00 Books           53.60 

Francis Shove   $         1,000.00 Books           42.23 

Bertha & Milton Smith  $         4,758.00 Books         117.68 

Mary E. Webster Smith  $         1,000.00 Books           34.78 

Sandra Lee Smyly  $       10,000.00 Books         347.85 

Syfferman Memorial  $         8,000.00 Books         278.28 

Jerome & Mazie Thompson $         1,400.00 Books           25.39 

John & Grace Todisco  $         3,991.00 Books           93.61  

Edna Turkington  $       26,779.37 Books         931.51 

Frank P. Wakefield  $         1,008.00 Books           35.06 

Jacob Werlin   $         2,500.00 Books            86.96  

Edna M. Whitemore  $         1,000.00 Books           34.78  

Virginia Wilson   $            325.00 Books           11.31 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ART GALLERY 
 

Acquired  Subject      Artist 

1892   Cape Ann Pasture     Albion H. Bicknell 

1897   Shepherd Girl                        Daniel J. Strain  

1900   Roman Forum                    George L. Brown 

1902   Wood Interior                            Thomas Hill       

1910   Dutch Interior                            Evert Pieters      

1910    *  The Kaiser-Gracht, Dordrecht   

     Francis Smith Hopkinton  

1912   Fleeing Shadows                     Paul Dougherty   

1912   General Picton                     William Beechey (Att'd)  

1913   Fast Melting Snow                 George G. Symons  

1913   Armourer                                     Nicholas Maes  

1915    *  Crossing The Meadow                 Dodge MacKnight 

1916    *  Colorado River      Dodge MacKnight 

1916    *  The Shelf      Dodge MacKnight 

1916   Early Morning             William Keith 

1917   L'Allegro         Charles H. Davis 

1918   Boy with Dogs              Anthonie Palamedesz 

1918   Femme Peintre               Albert Andre 

1919    *  Black Cap Chickadee          Charles E. Heil 

1919    *  Prairie Warbler            Charles E. Heil 

1921   In The Garden of Versailles           Hubert Robert 

1922  San Giorgio Maggiore, Venice      Francesco Guardi 

1923     *  Nantucket        Harold H. Brown 

1923     +  Going To Market     Florence B. Brown 

1923   By The Sea      Florence B. Brown 

1925     +  Bacchante             Peter Prud'hon 

1925   Yosemite Valley          Thomas E. Hill 

1925   Reflections            Stanley W. Woodward 

1929  Sweepstakes      Montague Dawson 

1938   Near Dorking, Sussex                 F.W. Watts 

1940   The Reader             Juana Romani 

1940   Louis XIV and Moliere     Jean Leon Gerome 

1940   Garde Chasse         Constant Troyon 

1942  In The Berkshires            George Inness 

 

 

 

 



 

1943   Fishermen Going Out           George Morlan 

1944   Bachi-Bouzouks Jouant aux Echecs   Charles Bargue 

1945   Winter-Connecticut River Valley           Paul Sample 

1947   The Barley Harvest                           John Linnell 

1947   The Great Oak           Frederick Watts (Att'd) 

1952   Peasants Merrymaking            Giles Tilborch 

1966   Storm over Lanesville           Stanley W. Woodward 

1968   In the Lee of the Iceberg      William Bradford 

1979   Flatiron Building              Martin Lewis 

1980       * Gray Cross Cove                         Rod Peterson 

1980        * Jackson Farmhouse                          Rod Peterson 

1980        *  World's End, Hingham              Rod Peterson 

1981   Big Blue             Constantine Arvanites 

1981   Portrait of a Young Girl      Horace Robbins Burdick 

1981   Factory District      Yvonne Twining Humber 

1982     ## American Provincial      Ben Black 

1982     ## Three Courtesans of Kyoto     Ben Black 

1983     ** Breezin' Up              Sam Cherone 

1983      # The Letter               Mary Dewey 

1986   French Fields         Charles H. Davis 

1990   Jergin's Trust                            Carol Pylant 

1991       * Eastern Point Lighthouse                 Constance Stella 

1992       * Fellsmere Pond             Harry Lerman 

1992   Abstract Seascape        Michael Schreck 

1992   Figures at the Beach, Rockport          Wayne Morrell 

1992   Back Street Venice              Gina Salviati 

1992   Newspapers with Apples & Grapes      Diciancio  

1992   Crane and Thought         Ji Cheng 

1992       ++ The Dream                                Robyn Katz Adelman 

1996   Flowering Trees      Giovanni Castano 

1996   Floral Still-Life      Giovanni Castano 

1996       * Waterfall       Giovanni Castano 

1997       ++ Dusk Comes to Marlborough Street    Jack Drummey 

1999      ### Waveform                      Toby Liederman 

1999        * Salem Street Group              Rod Peterson 

2000   Gregory on the Subway       Cameron Bennett 

2000       = 12 Part Painting Cycles and Continuities  

       Elsa Waller 

  



 

2000       * Potbelly Stove                   Sam Slater 

2001      Interior Woodland            Bernard Corey 

2001       * Dorchester Heights        Brother Edward G. Rice  

2006       * Hightide                     Juanita Guccione 

2006   Sorrow of an Old Star            I. Rice Pereira 

2006   Twins-Black Constellation          I. Rice Pereira 

2006   Starscrim             I. Rice Pereira 

2009         A Lady and Her Companion          Ernest L. Ipsen 

(Mrs. Marie Feigenspan Ballantine)  

2009        Mrs. Marie Feigenspan           Ernest L. Ipsen 

2009        Mr. Lanthe and Bottles           Ernest L. Ipsen 

2013       Shadow, Light, Melody      Cameron Bennett 

2013  San Giorgio Maggiore, Venice    Giovanni Castano 

2014  After the Hunt                                         Darius Cobb 

2014  Portrait of Mary Ann Gleason                Darius Cobb 

2014  Coastal View with Driftwood         Ernest L. Ipsen 

2014     *** Carousel                   Perle Fine 

2014     *** Untitled                   Perle Fine 

2014  Swain’s Pond                                 Joseph Morviller 

2015  Still Life with Two Ducks              Ernest L. Ipsen 

2016  Country Road                        Ernest Ipsen 

  
  
 

NOTE: In addition to the above purchases, the Library also has other 

paintings, statuary, bronze figures and a number of etchings, lithographs 

and photographs as gifts.  Oil painting unless otherwise noted. 

 

 

*Watercolor  **Wood Carving    *** Etchings      +Crayon  

++Mixed Media ##Acrylic 

###Ceramic Sculpture    #Pen and Ink  =Oil Stick Painting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 


